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“...and he that sat upon [the horse] was called Faithful and True...and his name is called  

The Word of God...And he hath on his vesture and on his thigh a name written,    

                                           KING OF KINGS, AND LORD OF LORDS.”  (Revelation 19:11, 13, 16) 

Dear Praying Friends: 

The clinic staff and I were reading in Revelation during September. Our response to this passage was, 
“Amen” and “Praise God!”  We did not have a prime minister at that time, and there were many 
rumors about what was happening in the government and with the funds coming into the country. We 
were reminded that a day is coming when the earth will be ruled in justice and righteousness because 
the living Word of God will be the ruler. 

The clinic was busy during the past three months. There were 340 new patients, as well as 1140 return 
visits. A new area was created for us on the campus of Maranatha Baptist Church. We moved there in 
early September. The staff has more room to work, and the patients can sit indoors when it rains. Many 
of them still like to sit outside, but that may be because they no longer have to keep an eye out for 
falling palm branches and coconuts, or for ants dropping from the mango trees. 

After many delays, the legal work for my property is complete, and the deed is registered. In July, I 
asked the American who had given the original estimate for the cost of the wall to check his numbers 
again. It turned out that his estimate was for the planned clinic portion, but it did not include the land to 
be used for housing. That will more than double his original cost of US $40,000. God knew about this 
difference, and I think He put it on my heart to check the costs again. 
 
Praise  Hurricane Irene affected our area, but there was no damage. 
  The Bowers had meetings in two areas recently and saw people saved in both places. 
  The Pearts returned to their home and ministry in Haiti in mid-September. 
Projects  My truck in Haiti (2003 Toyota Hilux) is getting old. It has given good service for more
  than 8 years. We have done maintenance and replaced parts, but now the frame is showing the
  strain of thousands of miles over bad roads. It would be great if we could get a diesel engine,
  manual transmission, 4WD, double-cab pickup truck. Toyota or Mitsubishi might be better
  since the parts are readily available. I was surprised when I went online to discover that it will
  probably not be possible to purchase such a truck in the US. I would appreciate suggestions,
  as well as your prayers about this matter. 
  Prayer  I will be driving several thousand miles during the next two months. Please pray for my 
  safety, and that I will have adequate time for rest. 
  Please pray for the clinic staff as they take care of our routine return-visit patients. 
 
This past year many people have displayed their dissatisfaction with their government leaders and 
deposed some of them. Even our best leaders are flawed, and their plans often fail. Some day that will 
change, and we will rejoice as our Lord reigns in truth and righteousness. Even so, come, Lord Jesus! 

In our Lord’s service, 

 

Anne Livingston, MD 


